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Porters Creek Public School 
Works notification 20 October 2021 

A project is underway to build a new primary school in Warnervale, Porters Creek Public School. 

Warnervale road and services infrastructure works 

Further to our notification on 26 July 2021, we are undertaking a package of works to upgrade Warnervale Road and 
services infrastructure to meet school safety, traffic and infrastructure requirements. 

The third phase of the works will be carried out from 25 October until 10 December 2021, weather permitting. The works 
will be carried out along Warnervale Road (see map overleaf) and will include: 

• Widening of the northern side of Warnervale Road, this includes levelling out sections of road and resurfacing 
with asphalt 

• Installation of kerb and guttering on the northern side of Warnervale road 

• Installation of a raised pedestrian crossing (see map overleaf) 

• Construction of a new roundabout at the north-west corner of the school site (see map overleaf) 

Works will include intermittent periods of high noise during excavation works. 

Traffic and pedestrian access changes 

Warnervale Road will be reduced to one lane during these works. Vehicle access will be maintained at all times. 
Traffic management will be in place to ensure safe access for vehicles and pedestrians around the work site. 

Driveway access for some properties will be restricted at various stages of these works.  We will be in contact with 
affected properties ahead of works to advise exact dates of works and access. 

Construction hours 

The NSW Government has recently passed legislation to allow construction hours to be extended outside of those 
specified in the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act (1979) under the COVID-19 Development-Construction 
Work Days Order (No 3) 2021 to protect the health, safety and welfare of construction workers and our community 
during the COVID-19 pandemic.  

Construction hours are from 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Sunday and on public holidays.  Work completed on Sundays and 
public holidays is restricted to certain activities to minimise noise and impact to the community. 
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